









[image: image1.jpg]N (Citrus
) Growers,
&

Association
Grower levies working for you!




Transformation Newsletter – March 2012  
As much as Land Redistribution and Restitution is criticized for taking time to develop,  in some areas of the country there are beneficiaries who have received Land through these programmes. It is therefore important that  more work  be done by commodity groups to try and provide available support to these new entrants to the  citrus industry.

New Citrus Farm:

Last year in  December a community of 21 beneficiaries in the Eastern Cape received  land in the Kei District Municipality near East London. The farm has three commodities; Livestock plus 33.2ha of Citrus and vegetables. The transformation desk of Citrus Growers Association was approached by the beneficiaries early  in March to assist as they knew they didn’t have the necessary  knowledge of citrus production. CGA/CRI/CA arranged a meeting with the beneficiaries to acquire an understanding as to what kind of interventions can be made by the industry. CGA transformation desk requested CA to  arrange learning materials and DVD’s for Post harvest and Pest management for the farm so that we can handover during the visit. 
CGA/CRI visited the farm and also invited provincial department of agriculture, rural development to be part of the meeting. CGA presented to the beneficiaries all services available to the farmers from CRI/CGA/CA and explained how to access such information and services. CGA/CRI also committed to the farmers that they will make all information available to them so as to assist in their citrus production. As there are 21 beneficiaries in the farm they have divided themselves in to seven beneficiaries managing each commodity. The delegation visited the orchards and found that the status of the orchards was not good at all. All in all a lot needs to be done to the farm in terms of infrastructure development, training, financial support and extension service.

Recapitalization meeting: 

CGA visited EC Fort Beaufort with the aim seeing what progress had been made around the recap process as the famers were complaining that nothing had happened yet even after numerous meeting with the department rural development. The outcome of the meeting was that every week the department must send out a communication to all the growers in the area on progress made so that any challenges can be addressed as soon as possible.

Meeting with Senior Manager Extension EC:

Whilst the transformation manager was in the EC he met up with the senior manager for extension in the province to discuss the progress of signing of the MoU between CGA and the department of extension service. The outcome of the meeting was that the department have not understood the major role of extension service to the famers in the area. The senior manager did not promise anything around signing of the MoU.  [image: image2.png]A




